
Minutes
Operations Committee Minutes of 8/21/17

 

Location: Tom Davies Square 

Commencement: 9:33 AM

Adjournment: 10:26 AM

 Councillor Kirwan, In the Chair
Present Councillors Dutrisac, Kirwan, Vagnini, Reynolds

 
City Officials Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure Services; David

Shelsted, Director of Roads and Transporation Services; Joe Rocca, Traffic and Asset
Management Supervisor; Brigitte Sobush, Manager, Clerk's Services/Deputy City
Clerk

 

Declarations of Pecuniary Interests and the general nature thereof
 None declared

 

Correspondence for Information Only

C-1   Enhanced Sidewalk Winter Maintenance Plan 

Report dated August 4, 2017 from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure
regarding Enhanced Sidewalk Winter Maintenance Plan. 

For Information Only.

The following resolution was presented:

OP2017-12 Reynolds/Dutrisac: THAT staff be directed to prepare a budget enhancement
option to provide "continuous" plowing/sanding service to sidewalks during the 2018 budget
process.
CARRIED 

Managers' Reports

R-1   Traffic Control - Various Uncontrolled Intersections 
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R-1   Traffic Control - Various Uncontrolled Intersections 

Report dated August 4, 2017 from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure
regarding Traffic Control - Various Uncontrolled Intersections. 

The following resolutions were presented:

Resolution #1:

OP2017-13 Reynolds/Dutrisac: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury controls traffic at the
intersection of Connaught Avenue and Kincora Court with a stop sign facing westbound traffic
on Kincora Court, as described in the report entitled Traffic Control - Various Uncontrolled
Intersections, from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure Services, dated July 26,
2017.
CARRIED 

Resolution #2:

OP2017-14 Reynolds/Dutrisac: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury controls traffic at the
intersection of Hillsdale Crescent and Mark Street with a yield sign facing northbound traffic
on Mark Street, as described in the report entitled Traffic Control - Various Uncontrolled
Intersections, from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure Services, dated July 26,
2017.
CARRIED 

Resolution #3:

OP2017-15 Dutrisac/Reynolds: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury controls traffic at the
intersection of Lakeview Drive and Crown Street with a yield sign facing northbound traffic on
Crown Street, as described in the report entitled Traffic Control - Various Uncontrolled
Intersections, from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure Services, dated July 26,
2017. 
CARRIED 

Resolution #4:

OP2017-16 Reynolds/Dutrisac: THAT a By-Law be prepared to amend Traffic and Parking
By-Law 2010-1 in the City of Greater Sudbury to implement the recommended changes all in
accordance with the report entitiled Traffic Control - Various Uncontrolled Intersections, from
the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure Services, dated July 26, 2017.
CARRIED 

R-2   Sidewalk Priority Index 

Report dated August 2, 2017 from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure
regarding Sidewalk Priority Index. 

The following resolution was presented:

OP2017-17 Dutrisac/Reynolds: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approves the Sidewalk
Priority Index and guidelines as described in the report entitled "Sidewalk Priority Index" for
the delivery of the 2018 capital budget, from the General Manager of Growth and
Infrastructure, dated August 2, 2017.

AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury continues to refine the Sidewalk Priority Index and
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bring forward a report to the Operations Committee, when and if required, outlining any
necessary refinements.
CARRIED 

Addendum

  
No Addendum was presented. 

Civic Petitions

  
No Civic Petitions were submitted. 

Question Period and Announcements

  
Cleaning and Erosion of Ditches

Councillor Dutrisac asked what the policy is for the cleaning of ditches.

Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure, stated that the policy requires
that they address an issue with a ditch if there is anything that would block the normal flow of
water. He advised that the Public Works department assesses ditches and would also
investigate any problems that were reported to 311.

No Parking Signs on Panage Lake Road

Councillor Vagnini asked when the no parking signs for Panage Lake Road will be installed.

Joe Rocca, Traffic and Asset Management Supervisor, advised that a work order has been
issued and staff will install them shortly.

Adjournment

  
Reynolds/Dutrisac: THAT this meeting does now adjourn. Time: 10:26 a.m.
CARRIED 

  

 

 

 

Brigitte Sobush, Deputy City Clerk
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